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DEPARTMENTAL 
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(Journal, December 16, 2010)

Action Required


Finance Committee


WHEREAS, department requests for transfers within their own accounts have been received by the Department of Administrative Services, Fiscal Affairs, and the Director finds that the best interests of Milwaukee County will be served by allowance of such transfers;


THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED, that the Director, Department of Administrative Services, is hereby authorized to make the following transfers in the 2011 appropriations of the respective listed departments:
	
	
	
	
	
	From
	
	To

	1)
	6443- Psychiatric Crisis Services
	
	

	
	7770
	–
	Drugs
	
	
	
	$650,000

	
	6535- Housekeeping
	
	

	
	6148
	-
	Professional Services- Recurring Oper
	
	$300,000
	
	

	
	6556- Management Information
	
	

	
	6147
	-
	Professional Services- Data Processing
	
	$300,000
	
	

	
	6533-  Faclt Maint- Main Bldg.
	
	

	
	8502
	-
	Major Maint.- Building
	
	$50,000
	
	


An appropriation transfer of $650,000 is requested by the Director of the Department of Health and Human Services to realign expenditures to reflect actual spending in 2011.

Through aggressive monitoring of professional service contracts, BHD achieved a savings in the contract area of $600,000.  Included in this surplus amount are savings from the Accenture contract of $500,000 and $100,000 from various other professional service contracts.  Savings in the Accenture contract are a result of BHD assuming more of the Accenture functions internally, therefore requiring fewer services from this consultant. 

In addition, BHD completed several building projects without expending all of the funds in the Major Maintenance account, resulting in a surplus of $50,000.  These projects were funded with operating capital, skilled trades, and Time and Material contracts.  

The total savings in contract expenditures of $650,000 will be used to fund a pharmacy deficit of $650,000.  Prescription costs increase annually resulting in an increase in overall pharmacy expenditures.  The department has also seen an increase in the utilization of the outpatient pharmacy area.

This transfer will allow the department to realign expenditures accordingly.  There is no levy impact as a result of this transfer.
TRANSFER SUBMITTED TO THE COUNTY EXECUTIVE 01/20/12.
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